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Newsletter Contribution by Joan – Thank you Joan
Birthing Kits

Organisation is the name of the game when it comes to preparing birthing kits, and thanks are due to all who spent a busy six hours in filling our “Three Bags Full” with the tiny packages bound for midwives’ use in New Guinea.   With Peta explaining the “how to” instructions sent with the bulk components, and Giovanna setting up her back of the shop area with tables and chairs, we were so well provided that despite a shortage of volunteers we managed to complete our commitment in one session, albeit a long one.   I was struck with the juxtaposition (a word I’ve never written before) between the basic birthing aids we were packing and the fact that one Zontian at work on the task was our own Doctor,

Loreta Blanco, accustomed to delivering babies in very different conditions to where these will be used.  I find this one of the most enjoyable days on our Zonta calendar.

Girls Night In

Our Girls’ Night In coincided with Halloween, so among the guests at Janice’s lovely house were both a handsome young man named Bryce and a beautiful blonde witch called Bridie.     

While we were indulging in girls’ chats, these two entertained each other by competing for the toys spread on the floor at our feet.  The only wallflower was Janice’s dog Chicko, who was miffed at being locked on the landing.  Or was he hoping for a share of the delicacies we were enjoying inside?  Whatever, it was pleasant relaxing evening, thanks to Janice’s hospitality.
Message from Zonta International President Beryl Sten

Dear Zontians, 

November 8th marks the 89th anniversary of Zonta International. We can look back, with gratitude and pride, on a procession of women leaders who have brought us from our beginning in 1919, to our current achievements in service and advocacy that advance the status of women around the world. As we approach our 90th year, I ask you to join with me as we begin the Biennium of Internationalism.  

International Service is the essence of Zonta. We must all recognize the great good our International Service provides to those women who are less fortunate than we are. During the Biennium of Internationalism we will feature International Service in our publications and our website, and we will encourage our clubs to fully understand and support our International Service Projects.  

We will also feature our international educational programs, Amelia Earhart, Jane Klausman and Young Women in Public Affairs, to highlight and emphasize our true international focus, as well as encourage and support young women of great promise. 

The recipients of our Zonta International Awards represent the entire Zonta world, especially the 
Amelia Earhart Fellowships, the flagship of Zonta Awards. For the past 70 years, Zonta has taken great pride in supporting the Fellowships, which have been presented to a long and distinguished line of brilliant women in aerospace-related sciences, research and engineering on the international scene. On this anniversary of our founding, let us begin our focus on what we do best, International Service to improve the status of women worldwide.
***********************************************************************

Townsville’s Zonta a winner!

This was the headline in the local Queensland Industry News. It was a strange place to find an article on Zonta but it was good coverage for Zonta in any case.  It read…

Townsville is set to host the Zonta International District 22 Conference in September 2009. Conference organisers have confirmed Townsville as the chosen destination for next year’s event, outbidding the likes of Brisbane and Noosa.

The city should expect up to 200 state delegates in the region from 25th – 27th September 2009, with an estimated delegate  expenditure of $217,800 over three days. 
Townsville Enterprise Convention Bureau hosted a familiarisation visit for one of the Zonta conference organisers (Vicki) earlier this year. (After Charters Towers actually)  
The original bid lead came through the Think Townsville campaign, an initiative that sees local business’s recommending Townsville as a possible destination for their national conferences. Townsville Enterprise Destination Marketing and Development General Manager Brent Randall welcomed the announcement of the conference to Townsville.

 “The Convention Bureau promotes Townsville and North Queensland as the premier destination for conferences and business events.  We regularly host potential conference organisers to see the city’s facilities, accommodation and attractions.”

 “From this particular visit we have now secured a great win for the region, with this conference confirmed for 2009.  This compliments leisure tourism with delegates often staying in the region longer by taking up pre and post touring options.”

District 22 Chairperson Ansmarie Van Erp was pleased to announce the conference will be held in Townsville.

 “The greatest benefit of choosing Townsville as a conference venue is the opportunity to ‘mix business with pleasure’.  Whether it is to visit the Great Barrier Reef, the rainforest or the outback…Townsville offers it all.  There will be opportunities for delegates to take in the sights and attractions in and around Townsville as part of their conference attendance.”

 “Rydges Southbank Townsville has been chosen as the venue for the inaugural Zonta International District 22 Conference and our members will be coming from all around Queensland.  We believe the facilities, amenities and conveniences offered by Rydges and Townsville will make a very successful conference that will be remembered by all delegates who attend.”

 Zonta International is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to improve the legal, political, economic, educational, health and professional status of women.  There are more than 32,500 members in 1,249 clubs in 68 countries and geographic areas.  Zonta is a diversified organization of individuals from many different businesses and professions coming together in pursuit of common goals.  Zonta’s service activities are both international and local.

  
Short note from Robyn while on leave from the Club – Hope she is enjoying her time away and comes back fully refreshed.
Whilst away on their journey to Alaska, (they missed Sara Palin),   Robyn and Graeme Haller enjoyed the luxury of ship life, the glaciers of course, and the sheer beauty of North America. At Skagway they went to a Musher’s Camp.  This is where they house all the dogs that compete in the sled runs.  There can be anything up to 300 dogs in one camp, some owners have 100 dogs, and we were addressed by a young lady who owned 25 dogs.  She had been a journalist sent out to interview these people and got hooked.  Her mother did not talk to her for a whole month after she broke the news to her. The dogs can be quite scrawny although some are fine looking animals and the pure husky strain produces dogs with blue eyes which is quite strange.  On a big race the musher can spend up to 6 hours of an 8 hour break massaging their dogs’ feet and shoulders with liniment. It was a particularly interesting afternoon.  


Next they docked at Ketchikan where their first tour was to a first nation peoples’ building.  11 women and men of all ages entertained them with song and dance.  It was fabulous and their clothing was beautiful.  One young lady dancer had her little baby strapped to her chest and the baby totally stole the show.  The dock was parallel with the main street and Robyn and Graeme ended up having halibut and chips on the wharf prior to boarding again.  

PRESIDENTS REPORT
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Zonta Burdekin has been quite busy over the last few weeks – but all for the better I feel.





Thank you so much to all who assisted in the preparation of 1000 birthing kits that were assembled and promptly sent to PNG.  I will make special mention of Peta Bird who co-ordinated the whole thing as I know how big a job it is.  Thanks to all who “pre cut” plastic etc and to Giovanna for the use of her shop.  All in all it was a good day and it was great to again support the cause.





Many thanks to Janice Micola for providing Zontians with yet another social night out for her “girls night in.”  Again, a good night to socialise and support a charity at the same time.  Proceeds from our bring and buy tables this evening will be added to the girls night in takings.





Tonight it’s great to celebrate Zonta’s birthday (we are 89!!).  To be joined by visiting clubs is also nice – please make them welcome and mingle, mingle with them!





The club sends its condolences to Majella on the passing of her Mum – our thoughts are with the family.





Don’t forget our Christmas party on Tuesday 9th December at The Pantry Door.
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Meeting Time:-  


6pm for 6.30start                                                                              





The Club meets on the second Tuesday of each month (except January) 


Kalamia Hotel Ayr








Postal Address


                                                              


PO Box 2204


AYR  Q  4807
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ATTENDANCE





Giovanna Gabiola is our new attendance officer.  Please advise Giovanna by 10am on Monday if you cannot attend the meeting or are unable to stay for the meal.


Giovanna can be contacted on:





4783 3660 (home phone)


4783 2377 (fax) 4783 2777 (work)


0418 186858 (mobile) or via email


jgabiola@bigpond.net.au





Fees: 	Meeting & dinner $20


	Meeting only $5


	Fee if apology received $5


	Fee if no apology made $20





ZONTA BURDEKIN MEETS EVERY SECOND TUESDAY OF EACH MONTH AT THE KALAMIA HOTEL – 6PM FOR A 6.30PM START.





�	     RAFFLE


Tonight:  no club raffle





Next month (Dec): Mary Anne Fraser 














Birthday Celebrations for November!!


Have a Happy Birthday


Karen Clarke


Hope you all enjoy your special day.
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Zonta Birthday Celebration


Tonight we will be celebrating the Birthday of Zonta International. The celebration is at the Pantry Door. We will be having a short meeting at 6.30pm and our guests will be arriving at 7pm for the party. We have a guest speaker this evening – Terri Romeo. She is going to give a small presentation on the ‘Homeless’ and an insight into what Fr Chris Riley is doing to help. She also has available general greeting cards for sale. All the proceeds from the sale of the cards will be going to YOTS. Terri will explain this tonight. The price of the card packs is $20.00. Remember it is also our bring and buy with the profits going to Zonta.





CHRISMAS CELEBRATION


The board has decided that due to many of the members other social commitments – family, friends, work, community xmas gatherings – that we will have the club xmas party on the second Tuesday in December, which is the 9th.  We are encouraging members and guests to join in the fun by dressing in something silver, gold, red or green, white is also acceptable. We will have an exchange of gifts, around the $10.00 mark. If you are female bring a female gift and if you are male a male gift. All gifts will be put into Santa’s sack for delivery later in the evening.


 


GIRLS NIGHT IN


Thank you to Janice for hosting this event. Sandi hand made and donated a beautiful piece of jewellery to be raffled on the evening. Only five Zontians were able to attend. Janice invited some of her personal friends and this increased the numbers. Mary also donated a pretty pink towel and pink washing powder. Tickets were given to the ladies who attended and made a donation. First prize was the jewellery and was won by Pierina and the second prize was won by Colleen (Janice’s friend).  Karen has a client in Bowen who grows Halloween pumpkins and she provided two beautiful pumpkins very nicely carved for the occasion. The evening raised $150.00 towards Cancer. Thank you to all who were able to contribute, attend and thus made a very nice evening.








President:  


Margaret Williams


Vice President:


Rita Cranitch


Minutes Secretary:


Judy Scanlon


Correspondence Secretary:


Karen Clarke


Treasurer:


Sandra Roncato


OMC


Rita Cranitch


SOW


Janice Micola


SERVICE


Kathleen Carew


PR&C


Beth Honeycombe














Birthing Kit Project Assembly Day - Burdekin.��The assembly day for 2008 was held on the 25th of October at Jo's. We had fifteen ladies participating during the day, including some of our mums and daughters.  We enjoyed a good chat as we worked our way up to the grand total of 1000 kits!�Thanks to Jo and her band of helpers who prepared the string and folded the plastic sheets during the week. This saved us some hours of work on the day.�Also thank you Jo for providing the venue to assemble the kits.�The large bags were just the right weight, ladies - great job! Peter and I had everything processed in one hour at the post office and now the kits are on their way to Pt. Moresby, Papua New Guinea.�It is great to know the birthing kits will be put to their good use in P.N.G.�


Thanks�Peta Bird
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Raelene would like to apologise to all the members for her non attendance and nil response to the emails. Her computer has crashed and her business partner is unwell. She is also recuperating from the Chicken pox herself and also has just moved house.





Inaugural District 22 Conference 2009 �Our inaugural District Conference as District 22 will be held in Townsville at Rydges Southbank from 25-27 September 2009. This will be the first opportunity when delegates and members from all Clubs in our District will gather to determine the future direction for our District and also our first District Conference outside of SE Queensland. Don't miss this opportunity. Our District Conference Chairman Ans Van Erp from the Zonta Club of Toowoomba is already planning a great weekend for us all to enjoy. She would also welcome your ideas and input. Ans can be contacted on 0408 181 992 or by � HYPERLINK "http://zontadistrict22.org/cgi-bin/uberscript/mailtovanerpa@gmail.com" �email�











Congratulations to Sandra on her graduation.  She has put in many long hours for this achievement.











We are a new District now and also have a new web site. Don’t forget to log on to zontadistrict22 and search to see what is happening around our district. If you have not registered to go on line please ask someone who will be able to assist you with the registration. 











Thanks again to the ladies who contributed information for the newsletter. Every little bit counts.


How are all the Buddies going – are you keeping in contact?

















